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An example of flexible a learning space 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Millthorpe Public School to bring students the latest educational facilities 
and support the local community. 

The upgrade will deliver: 

 a new two-storey learning hub including: 
o 10 new flexible learning spaces (classrooms) 
o a new library 
o maker spaces 

 an upgrade of existing buildings to provide an improved administration area and new staff rooms 
 an internal renovation of the heritage infants block  
 new covered outdoor areas and walkways 
 an upgrade to the existing COLA (including painting, new lighting and resurfacing of the court) 
 additional roof cover outside the hall and canteen building. 

Progress summary 

Work has been progressing well at Millthorpe Public School, and students and staff will return from their 
autumn holidays to their new learning hub, ready to start on Day 1 Term 2 2023.   

New main entrance 

From Day 1 Term 2 2023 students will access the school using the new entrance on Park Street in front of the 
new learning hub.   

Interim front office location 

Early in Term 2, an interim front office will be located next to the car park entrance on Victoria Street. Once 
that is open, access to the front office for parents and front office enquiries will be via this entrance. Students 
should always use the main entrance on Park Street.  

Existing demountables located near the playground will be used as staff facilities while the front office and 
the old library (Block G) are being refurbished during Stage 2 of the upgrade works.  
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April school holiday works 

The following works are taking place during the April school holidays: 

 the finishing touches will be undertaken for the new learning hub 
 landscaping around the new learning hub  
 installing hoarding on Building B in preparation for Stage 2 works. 

Next steps 

Refurbishment work will begin in Term 2 on buildings B, D and G and the COLA. These works will involve 
internal upgrades including new paint, flooring, heating, ventilation and air conditioning, electrical services 
and finishes.    

Work hours 

Construction working hours at Millthorpe Public School will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 7 am to 5 
pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. 

Thank you for your patience whilst we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

 

Indicative Millthorpe Public School site plan 
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